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Aquafeeds

Can a diet that includes Antarctic krill
improve sea bream larvae survival?

26 October 2022
By Responsible Seafood Advocate

Supplementing sea bream diet with seven percent of
Antarctic krill phospholipids ‘signi�cantly improved’ larval
survival and growth

A new study has found that sea bream larvae fed on a diet including Antarctic krill show increased
survival rates and enhanced growth, as compared to �sh consuming the soybean lecithin diet.

“The researchers found that by including just seven percent krill oil phospholipids in the seabream diet,
the larvae exhibited enhanced growth and survival, along with signi�cantly less lipid (or fat) deposits in
the intestine and liver, as compared to �sh consuming the soybean lecithin diet,” said Andras Ziener, VP
Business Development, Animal Health and Nutrition at Aker BioMarine.

The experimental diets used in the study contained increasing phospholipid contents (from seven to
nine percent) derived from either krill phospholipids, provided by Aker BioMarine, or soybean lecithin.
The diets were manually delivered to the �sh 14 times per day over the course of one month. The larval
sampling, to measure the effects of the �ve microdiets, was conducted on day 45 of the experiment.

Researchers at the King Abdullah University of Science and Technology (KAUST), the Institute of
Aquaculture at Stirling University and Universidad de Las Palmas de Gran Canaria, analyzed the effects
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of krill oil- and soybean lecithin-based microdiets on the intestine and liver in sea bream larvae. The
larvae received one of the �ve formulated test diets during the one-month experiment, after which they
were evaluated for performance related to survival and growth rates.

(http://penverproducts.com)

“The high survival rates and greater growth in the larvae fed 7 percent krill oil phospholipids shows that
inclusion of krill in the feed ensures more of the important fatty acids are being absorbed and utilized
by the �sh,” said Reda Saleh Azam, senior scientist at KAUST. “This is in line with previous research that
shows that the phospholipid source is important, and krill oil phospholipids are consistently more
effective in terms of health, growth and overall survival in �sh.”

Both krill oil and soybean lecithin are dietary sources of phospholipids, which is an important source of
energy in �sh, particularly during embryonic and early larval development. Phospholipids possess a
high content of omega-3 fatty acids that are easier to absorb and digest, in addition to its feed
attractant properties that support better diet quality in �sh. Previous studies have also shown that
phospholipids provide inositol and choline, which are important for increasing the absorption of
nutrients.

A new study suggests that sea bream larvae fed on a diet including Antarctic krill show increased
survival rates and enhanced growth. Photo courtesy of Aker BioMarine.
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Read the full study in Aquaculture International (https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10499-
022-00935-2).
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